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INCORPORATED 

LAS TRAMPAS BRANCH 116

ELKS LODGE

 WALNUT CREEK, CA

BRANCH EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
June 20, 2011
Big SIR Ron Armijo called the meeting to order at 10:04am.

Secretary Dick Chaffee confirmed a quorum was present.  Executive Committee members in attendance were Big SIR Ron Armijo, Little SIR Neil Schmidt, Secretary Dick Chaffee, Assistant Secretary Joel White, Treasurer John Peterson, Assistant Treasurer Bob Shader and Directors Phil Goff, Bob Wolf and Alex Lutkus. Also attending were Committee Chairmen Andy Benz (Membership), Jim Nachtweih (Attendance), Dick Thomson (Audit), Ben Smith (Dine-O-SIRs), Matt Arena ( Sunshine) and special guest Art Vogl.
Agenda:

Big SIR Ron Armijo reviewed the meeting agenda and asked if anyone had any additions or corrections to the agenda.  A discussion of the new SIR Certificate of Membership was added to the agenda.   Ron also notified the BEC that former Big SIR Carmon Rizzo has passed away.
Secretary’s Report:

Secretary Dick Chaffee reported the minutes from the April BEC meeting were previously sent to the BEC by e-mail and that he has received no additions or corrections to these minutes.
Joel White moved that the minutes be approved.

Bob Shader, 2nd.

Motion approved.

Treasurer’s Report:

Treasurer John Peterson distributed the June Form 28 and reported our current cash balance is $8289. 
John reported that 162 SIRs have paid their 2011 Voluntary Contribution to date.   After BEC discussion, it was agreed to review and discuss our Voluntary Contribution status and process at the September BEC meeting.
Attendance:

Jim Nachtweih reported:

Current membership


252

June Luncheon guests

   
   6
Speaker




   1

Excused members         


 35

Estimated Unexcused members
 25


Estimated Luncheon attendees:
197
Jim also reported he sent out Unexcused Letters to 11 members for April’s lunch.  8 members have paid, 2 were excused and 1 letter is still outstanding.

Membership:

Membership Chairman Andy Benz reported:

1. Our current Branch membership is 250. 

2. We have 1 candidate in the interview stage.  He will probably be inducted at the July meeting.
3. We have 42 inactive members.

BIG SIR Report:
Big SIR Ron Armijo reported:
1. July – August is SIR Branch Member Appreciation month.  Some Branches are recognizing Branch members for their voluntary work for the Branch.
After BEC discussion the following motion was made and approved:

Branch 116 will have no formal Recognition Process for members.  If the need arises to recognize a member for his contributions to the Branch, the Big SIR will select the individual as needed.

Motion by Joel White

2nd Alex Lutkus

Motion Approved

2. Ladies Day Lunch.  The Big SIR received a proposal to eliminate the Ladies Day Lunch.   After discussion, the BEC consensus was to not eliminate Branch activities and that we should continue the Spring Ladies Day Lunch.  The BEC recommended expanding the promotion of the lunch by sending flyers to the homes, e-mails to our members, start selling tickets sooner, etc.

3. SIR Membership Certificate.  Ron introduced the new SIR Membership Certificate.  The BEC discussed giving the Membership Certificate to new members at their induction.  The BEC consensus was since we currently send new members a welcoming letter and also telephone them to welcome them to the Branch and update them on Branch activities, that we do enough.  We will not give out the Membership Certificate.

4. Form 27.  Ron reported that Branch 116 is currently the third largest Branch in Area 2.

5. Area Governor.  Ron reported that SIR is currently accepting nominations for Area Governor.  If interested, please contact Ron.
6. Certificate of Remembrance were sent to the families of Warren Westrup, Art Miller and Dick Gusey.
7. Branch Officer Nominations for 2012.  The 2012 Branch Officer candidates will be introduced at lunch today by Ben Smith.

8. Recruitment.  The Big SIR reported that our Branch needs to develop a Recruiting Team led by a BEC Director.  Ron is currently looking for candidates to lead this team.

9. Senior Awards are ready to go.  Ron reported we have 6 awards and will begin presenting them in July.

Little SIR Report:
Little SIR Neil Schmidt reported that the today’s Luncheon speaker is a former Alcatraz prison guard.  He will speak on the history of Alcatraz.    July’s speaker will talk on “Guitars not Guns.”
Neil also suggested we should solicit our new members to bring in their friends to the Branch. 

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 10:47.
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